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Final Response ATIPP Access Request 22-366

Decision

The Department of Highways and Public Works has searched the Realty and Capital Asset Planning
branch and has identified records responsive to Access Request #22-366. Our final response on the
information is as follows:

Access Granted in Full

The Department of Highways and Public Werks has provided records in full relating to the request
noted below:

Correspondence, including any signed contracts, with Northern Vision Development,
regarding the lease or rental of the High Country Inn as a self-isolation facility for
COVID-19. Any departmental emails or memoranda related to same. January 1, 2020
- July 7, 2022.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:

Narrowing #1: Thanks for this. I'd like to cut out all those monthly emails from the
company and their attached records. Please also limit the search window to June 1,
2021 to April 1, 2022,

Narrowing #2: Can we try limiting to memoranda and reports only? Thanks.
Response from dept: The records all consist of emails with attachments. On quick
review of the 1,749 pages nothing is standing out as a memo or a report. There are
multiple emails with attached lease documents and requests for proposal.
Narrowing #3: Further to our conversation, I'd like to amend the request 22-366. I'd
like the draft lease documents as well as the final signed version. | think I'll omit the
RFP, at least for now.

There will be no charge for this request.

Right to Complain
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You have the right to make a complaint in respect of this response to the Yukon information and
Privacy Commissioner under Section 66 of the ATIPP Act, no later than 30 business days after you
receive this response. To make a complaint, contact:

Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner

3162 3”@ Ave.

Whitehorse, YK Y1A 1G3

E-mail: intake@yukonombudsman.ca

Phone: (867) 667-8468; toll free (in Yukon) 1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468)

Contact Person in Department

If there are any questions, please contact Mia Archambault, Access and Privacy Analyst for the
Department of Highways and Public Works at (867) 667-9448 or hpw.atipp@yukon.ca
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